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Happy New Year and a blessed Epiphany!  I will begin my 
article by looking back at the end of  2023 and then looking 
forward to 2024.  What a blessing it is to serve Shepherd of  
the Glades, especially during the season of  Christmas.  
This year, the Fellowship Committee held a Christmas Open 
House.  It was a tremendous success and a lot of  fun.  The 
Evangelism Committee hosted the Christmas Giving Tree 
with backpacks for children in school.  In the spring they 
will have another drive to fill the bags before the next 
calendar school year.  I am always amazed at the generous 
response to the Giving Tree, regardless of  who the 
recipient may be.  I am also very grateful for Megan and the 
talented musical team.  The music for our candlelight 
services was outstanding, as always.  As 2023 has officially 
come to an end, I want to say thank you to everyone for an outstanding year.  Kelli, 
Abraham and I are also very grateful for your generous Christmas gift.  You are by 
far the most generous congregation I have served.  It is hard for me to believe that I 
will be celebrating 25 years of  ordained ministry in 2024, and that a little less than 5 
of  those years have been with Shepherd of  the Glades. In some ways, it feels like I 
only started here a short time ago, until I remember that Abraham started his junior 
year in high school when we moved, and he will be 20 years old this month! 

Time has a way of  slipping away if  we are not paying attention.  Like each new 
morning and beautiful sunrise, it is easy to miss God’s amazing artwork in creation.  
We are so busy doing what we do that we miss out on the many ways God is present 
in our life.  We are reminded at the beginning of  each new year that we have the 
opportunity to begin anew and pay attention to the many ways God will continue to 
bless us.  As we begin a new year in 2024 and look ahead to the unknown, we are 
reminded that although we cannot possibly know what lies ahead, God has been 
with us from the beginning of  time and remain with us until the end of  time.  
Revelation 22:13 says, “I am the Alpha and the Omega, the first and the last, the 
beginning and the end.”  As we move forward into 2024, we do so with God’s 
presence.  We may not know the future, but we know that wherever we go, God is 
with us.  As we look back to the past, we can see that God has been with us. 

I remember the 2020 stewardship theme of  20/20 vision.  We gave everyone a pair 
of  those fun New Year's Eve 2020 plastic glasses to wear.  At the beginning of  the 
year we wanted to develop a clear vision of  what 2020 would look like for Shepherd 
of  the Glades. We had no way of  knowing that COVID would have such a huge 
impact on the year 2020. For the first time in history, no one gathered in the 
sanctuary of  any church for a public worship service on Easter Sunday.  Yet we 
survived and even thrived under these unforeseen circumstances as a church.  
God provided.  Sadly, we lost some members and friends to COVID.  Sometimes 
things do not go as we hope or plan.  That is true in our personal lives and it is true 
for the church.  Shepherd of  the Glades has experienced both mountain top  
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experiences and some valley experiences in 49 years, but God has been present 
and leads us forward in good times and in challenging times.  And so we look 
forward to 2024 and the 50th anniversary of  Shepherd of  the Glades with faith and 
hope in Jesus Christ our Lord and savior.  Hebrews chapter 11 verse one says, 
“Now faith is the substance of  things hoped for, the evidence of  things not seen.”  
As we move into 2024, may God bless you with the things that you hope for.  May 
God bless Shepherd of  the Glades Lutheran Church with the things that we hope 
for.  And May God bless us all with his perfect peace. 
 

New Year’s Blessings, 

    

Pastor Jeff 

WE JUST WANT TO HAVE FUN . . .  

This year the Fellowship Committee hosted a Christmas Open House!  Fun was had 

by all 50 who attended and great food enjoyed!  There was a raffle, trivia games, 

and there was also an Ugly Christmas Sweater Contest!  Photo to the left shows all 

the contestants.  The winner 

was Jim Green!  More than just 

fun, we collected funds for the 

50th Anniversary Celebration 

and a cart load of  food for St. 

Matthew’s House.  Nothing 

better than fun, good food, and 

great company with a good 

cause!!   

 

Thank you, Fellowship Committee for 

organizing, cooking, and decorating 

for this festive occasion!  (Photo to the 

right is of  the Fellowship Committee.) 



 

 

COUNCIL CORNER . . .  

SHEPHERD OF THE GLADES LUTHERAN CHURCH 
                        DECEMBER 12, 2023, COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
 

The meeting was called to order by Council President, Bonny Dery at 6:00 p.m. 
Members in attendance: Pastor Ungs, Bob Tidmore, Penny Morken, Doug Walck, 
Charlotte Wahlig, Bonnie Brisky, John Sherman, Bonny Dery, and Brenda Charleston 
Absent: Brad Caulder, Ed Ries, and Elaine Sima.  Devotions:  Doug Walck 
 

A motion to approve the minutes of the November 14, 2023, Council meeting was 
made, seconded, and approved as written.  
 

Pastor’s report:   
Pastor Jeff continues to make congregation home visits/member visits, home bound 
communions, and hospital/clinic/rehab visits.  Pastor Jeff reported that he had 
meetings with Spiritual Advisory Board of AVOW Hospice, New Member Luncheon, 
East Naples Ministerium, Grief Support group, photo directory meeting, Stewardship 
meeting, Nominating Committee, and weekly staff.  Pastor continues to have regular 
communication with Pastor Orlando Ramirez of Iglesia Conexion and Pastor DJ and 
Haitian Baptist Church leaders, and the Caloosa Conference.  Hanson Hall continues 
to be utilized by Iglesia Conexion United Methodist Church, Bone Builders, AA Groups, 
and HOA neighborhood groups.  New Council members (Pam Bhathena, Colleen 
Hoffman, Becky McDanel, and Gunar Strungs) will be installed on Sunday, January 7, 
2024. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Tidmore reported that our investment account was up as of 
the end of November.  November income showed an increase, and the year to date 
shows income was higher than expenses.  The 2024 proposed budget was approved 
by the congregation at the annual meeting on December 10, 2023. 
 

Both the Pastor’s and Treasurer’s reports were motioned for approval, seconded, and 
passed. 
 

Committee reports: 
Endowment – Endowment Fund showed a decrease as of October 31, 2023.     
Parish Relations – No report 
Property – Council voted to have G & C landscaping remove bushes from the front of 
the building.  Poole Roofing is scheduled to repair damage to the roof in Hanson Hall in 
January 2024.  
Education – Pastor Jeff’s weekly 10 a.m. Wednesday Bible study continues to be well 
attended.  Online class is available upon request.   
Fellowship – The Fellowship Committee had a very successful bake sale.  They raised over 
$900.00 to help offset the cost of our 50th Anniversary celebration.  They are looking 
forward to the first “Christmas Open House” on Saturday, December 16th. 
Stewardship – Pastor Jeff, Brad Caulder, and Chuck Keller will meet this month to discuss 
the 2024 Stewardship campaign.     
Evangelism – The Evangelism Committee reported that all the little backpacks were taken 
off the Giving Tree!   We will be filling the backpacks some time in the month of March.  
Thank you to everyone that participated! 
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Staff  Sergeant Adam Crown 
Warrant Officer Christopher Farnsworth 
Airman Corey Malinowski 
Marine Tom McJilton 
Army Sergeant Kendra Stofflet at Ft. Campbell Army Base, KY 
Warrant Officer Robert Stofflet at Ft. Campbell Army Base, KY 
Lieutenant Sterling Payne, 205 Ming St. Warrensburg MO 

REMEMBER THOSE IN SERVICE TO THEIR COUNTRY . . .  

COUNCIL CORNER CONTINUED . . .  

Local Mission -   Food continues to be distributed to St. Matthews House in Naples and 
Friendship House in Immokalee.  The quilting Sew-Sews donated 8 quilts to Grace Place. 
Worship & Music – John Sherman has scheduled a “Reunion Concert” on February 10, 
2024. He will perform with his friend and fellow entertainer, Marco Gueli.  
John is looking for volunteers to help with advertising & selling tickets.   
The Worship & Music Committee is looking for volunteers that can play an instrument, love 
to sing, and would like to perform for the congregation. 
 

New Business:   
The Thanksgiving Meal was a wonderful success.  It was well attended, and everyone got to 
take leftovers home. Thank you to everyone that helped with the decorating and food 
preparation! 
 

The Paul Todd & Friends Concert, held Monday, December 4th was a delight to everyone 
that attended.  Paul donated $1,000 of the proceeds to help offset the cost of our 50th 
anniversary celebration. 
 

Council voted to approve the hiring of a part-time assistant for Pastor Ungs during season.  
This person will help Pastor with the in-home visits, taking communion to shut-ins, and 
provide services on Sunday mornings.  
 

Old Business: 
Pastor Jeff, Penny Morken, and the office staff met with a representative from Universal 
Church Directories to discuss having a new pictorial directory made by for the 50th 
Anniversary.  Appointments are being scheduled for church photos that will be taken on 
January 9, 10, and 11, 2024. 
 

Plans are continuing to be made regarding the celebration of the 50th anniversary of 
Shepherd of the Glades, which will be held Sunday, March 10, 2024.  The planning 
committee is forming a steering committee that is selecting catered food and has met with 
the Fellowship Committee for decorating ideas. The “Beautification Project” for improving 
the look of the grounds, is also helping.    
  
Council meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m. with Pastor Jeff saying a prayer. 
 

Next meeting will be Tuesday, January 16, 2024, at 6:00 p.m., with devotions by Pastor Jeff 
Ungs. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Linda Tidmore, Administrative Assistant 
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JANUARY JANUARY JANUARY JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES . . .ANNIVERSARIES . . .ANNIVERSARIES . . .ANNIVERSARIES . . .                    
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:    

If we have missed your birthday or 
anniversary, please call the office so we 
can update our information and not miss 
you next time!  YOU are special to us! 

January 1 Barb Tommingo 

January 2 Katherine Cianflone 

January 5 Barb Keller 

January 7 John Sherman 

January 8 Roger Burtchin 

January 12 Carl Kelly 

January 16 Mary Sherman 

January 16 Colleen Strungs 

January 17  Maryann Buettner 

January 18 Corinne Roscoe 

January 18 Abraham Ungs 

January 19 Miilan Blaho 

January 20 Steven Snover, Jr. 

January 21 John Yuhascheck 

January 23 Ron Eickhoff 

January 24 Sally Moore 

January 26 Guy Cooper 

January 28 Brenda Charleston 

January 29 Al Lane 

January 31 Joan Kelly 

PRAYER CHANGES THINGS . . .  

January 18 Doug & Sue Walck 

January 29 Carl & Joan Kelly 

January 31 Bryan & Lori Cook 

   

  
Prayer works, as we look at some of  the 
wonderful ways God has answered prayer:  
David, James, Brad, Elaine,  Roland, Jay, Rod, 
and Bill have had healing or continue to heal, 
to mention just a few.  Thank you for your 
prayers!  It means so much!  If  you would like 
to be a Prayer Warrior, please contact Kelli 
Ungs or the church office.  Prayer is the first 
wireless communication!! 

REMEMBERING OTHERS . . .  

Thank you to everyone that made our Giving Tree a 
success this year.  Over 60 backpacks were purchased for 
the children at Grace Place.  We fill them this March, and 
distribute them before the beginning of  the school year. 
Thank you again, for your generosity!    
                                                   The Evangelism Committee 



 

 

April James Patty Musielak 

Rod Barikmo & Family Christine Jensen Nancy 

David Blazek Steven Jungerberg Family of Doug Powers 

Brad Caulder Family of Jeanne Jones Arlene Schamberger 

James Caulder Ellen Klopfer Don Sebo 

Kathryn Connell The Kramer family Leila Sellman 

Christy Anita & Nick Lehr Elaine Sima 

Roland Cumor The Lentini Family Micah Smith 

Marilyn Day Carl & Jean Lipke Raymon Swaby 

Family of Maureen Drum Marilyn Malinowski   The Swain Family 

Alan  & Susie Espersen Kim MacDonald Susanne Thomas 

Lisa Marie Farnsworth Bill Marderness Family of Bill Todd 

Charlie Hoffman & Family Al & Pat McFadden The Ungs Family 

Ingrid Hoerz Irma Median Bill Whelan 

Family of Carl Hydes Wendy Mitchell Family of Tom Watts 

Family of Jackie Jacobs Michael Moor-Kelly Family  

PRAYER LIST  
Please keep the following people in your thoughts and prayers: 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Please let us know when someone should be added or removed from the Prayer list. 

FINANCIALLY, HOW ARE WE DOING? .  .  .  

CARING CONNECTIONS . . . 

Mixed AA Group 
On Mondays at noon, a mixed AA group meets in Hanson Hall.  If you or someone you 
know wishes to attend, please contact the office for more information. 
 

On Thursdays at 7:00 p.m., a mixed AA group meets in Hanson Hall.  If you or someone 
you know wishes to attend, please contact the office for more information. 
 

At 10:00 a.m., a women’s AA group meets in Hanson Hall on the 1st and 3rd Friday of 
every month.  If you or someone you know wishes to attend, please contact the office for 
more information. 

AA GROUPS . . .  

 
 
 

 
Actual 

 
Budget 

Difference: 
Favorable 

(Unfavorable) 

Operating Income $396,528 $382,508 $14,020 

Operating Expense  $373,518 $382,508 $  8,990 

Net Income  (Deficit)  $23,010 $             0 $23,010 

PERIOD:  Twelve Months Ended December  31, 2023  
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Good job, everyone!  December was above and beyond our expectations!  Where we 
were concerned about ending the year with a negative cash flow, we instead ended the 
year with income in excess of our expenses!  Thank you so very much! 



 

 

Here’s 12 Christian New Year resolutions to help you make the most of 2024! 
1. Gain God’s Vision – Set Goals For The New Year  The new year is one of our favorite times of 
the year. It’s a chance to bring all our hopes, dreams and challenges before the Lord and seek 
His guidance and input. But doing so doesn't do any good unless we give Him the chance to 
respond and guide us in the right direction in order to fulfill His will. That's why we must not only 
set aside a quiet time to come before God with your Bible, a notebook and pen – we must also 
take the time to listen.  Setting goals for the new year, as Christians, means setting them WITH 
God, not just for His name sake. Ask God what He wants you to focus on in this new year. Let 
God guide you as you make plans and set goals for the new year.  Inviting God into our new year 
resolutions shows Him that we are willing and ready to be His disciples, being guided by His 
Spirit. Ask God to help your eyes, ears and heart to be open this new year in order to hear His 
word and feel Him moving you in a certain direction. 
2. Find A Bible Reading Plan  Now that you’ve set goals for the new year, you’re going to need 
God’s wisdom, strength and courage to see it through! If you’ve been struggling to read your 
Bible, the new year offers a chance to reset and find a Bible reading plan that works with your 
lifestyle and give you some spiritual discipline. Choose an online Bible app or download an audio 
Bible you can listen to in the car as you run errands, on the way to work, while on a walk on the 
treadmill or as you make supper.  God's word is there for us not only to read His story but to 
strengthen us and give us hope and courage throughout the days of our lives. Reading the Bible 
daily is a good practice to make sure you always keep God's will and grace in the forefront of 
your mind. God’s wisdom will bear good fruit in your life all year long. 
3. Do Healthy Things  You probably knew this one was coming! Most of us could eat healthier, but 
instead of feeling like you need to diet or exercise more, consider making an exchange. This for 
that. A burger on the grill instead of fast food. A walk around the block to re-energize instead of 
another cup of coffee. Think about options and start replacing unhealthy choices with healthier 
ones.  Look for things that are not only better for you physically but mentally and spiritually as 
well. Perhaps that's spending less time on social media in order to make more time to read your 
Bible, pray or journal. That doesn't mean you have to cut social media out entirely - just exchange 
half an hour of the time you usually spending scrolling for some quiet time with the Lord. 
4. Manage Your Finances Better  The Bible says that what a godly person earns will enhance 
their life, while the foolish will squander their income. (Proverbs 10:16 NIV) Take stock of your 
finances and consider ways to grow what God gives you. Don't only try to grow what you already 
have but look for ways to cut back in spending where you can. God calls us to live humbly and 
within our means and we can honor God by managing what He gives us fruitfully.  Consider 
creative ways to increase what God gives you: sign up with a dog service and walk a dog every 
day. Take old wooden pallets and turn them into DIY headboards to sell, or maybe you have some 
other artistic talent you can capitalize on. Ask around your neighborhood if anyone needs a 
babysitter or house sitter.  Review your finances from the last year and try to find ways to cut 
some unneccessary expenses. Maybe you only buy a coffee two days of the week instead of four. 
Or you bring your lunch to work more days this year than last year. Simple and easy switches or 
cutbacks can end up amounting to a lot of savings over time! 
5. Listen More 
We mentioned taking time to listen more to God, but what about our family, friends and 
community God gave us for our journey? It's also important to take the time to listen better to 
your spouse or your friend who’s been texting you that you know you need to get back to. We're 
also here to be like Jesus to others, and Jesus is the best listener of all.  When you're with your 
loved ones stop what you’re doing and really listen to their heart. Get down on your child’s level 
and look into their eyes as they speak. Sit down with your family for a meal .  Make eye contact. 
Relax. Listen. Stay present when you're with others and see just how much stronger it makes 
your relationships. Speaking of ... 
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 6. Build Meaningful Relationships 
As you develop better listening skills, take your relationships offline this year. Make a phone call, 
schedule a face-to-face coffee, take a walk together. Tell your friends about the goals you've set 
for the year and ask them to become your accountability partner! Choose a family friend you 
have always wanted to build a deeper relationship with and tell them that you want to spend 
more time with them in the new year.  This is one of the best New Year resolutions you can make! 
Counteract the loneliness that’s increasingly prevalent in our society with real interaction. 
Honor God by loving your neighbor and making meaningful connections everywhere you can. 
Make 2024 a year of building closer relationships with the people God has put in your life. 
7. Expand Your Horizons 
Break out of your normal routine and expand your horizons this year! Take a class, learn a new 
skill, explore your city, serve your community by volunteering at a non-profit. Find a way to 
broaden your perspectives with new experiences and new people.  This helps us to learn more 
about the big wide world that God created. We're able to appreciate other people's talents and 
skillsets when we try to learn new hobbies or activities. Expanding our own horizons helps us 
appreciate the diversity God created throughout humankind. 
8. Memorize Scripture 
Rather than rote memorization of scripture, choose the verses that pop out at you in your Bible 
reading. Take those scriptures and apply them to your life for real transformation. For example, 
consider our scripture above, “You crown the year with your bounty.” Memorize this Bible 
verse by turning it into a prayerful declaration. “God, You crown my year with bounty. 2024 is 
going to be a great year in You!” 
9. Become A Praying Person 
We all know we should pray more, but most of us wrestle with finding the time. An easy way to 
become a praying person is to create prayer prompts. Turn your fridge or desk cubicle into a 
prayer wall with photos of people or even just sticky notes with their names and breathe a prayer 
every time you open the refrigerator or sit at your desk. An earnest prayer doesn’t have to be 
long. 
10. Make A Difference 
The new year is a perfect time to find a new way to serve your community and give back. 
Find volunteer opportunities and make plans now to volunteer for a cause that is close to your 
heart. Include your friends or family to make it something that can deepen your relationshuip 
with a loved one. Making an impact together helps you both grow and form a servant's heart. 
Plus, you can hold each other accountable for sticking to the commitment!  
11. Be Open To New Ideas 
The Bible says, “The heart of the discerning acquires knowledge, for the ears of the wise seek it 
out.” (Proverbs 18:15 NIV) Another version reads, “Intelligent people are always open to new 
ideas. In fact, they look for them.” Your new year doesn’t have to be the same as last year. Break 
the mold and consider a new way of doing things – especially if something’s not working. If you 
feel stuck or frustrated, seek God for a better way. 
12. Develop A Heart Of Worship 
Too often we reserve worship for Sunday morning, but God’s presence can calm every storm! 
Establish God’s peace in your home and the pressures will lift off, the stress fade away. Turn on 
Christian praise music or choose a faith-centered TV show or movie to watch . Choose activities 
that will lift Christ up in your life and God’s peace will drive out the anxiety.  2024 holds so much 
promise and opportunity! As you prayerfully make your new year resolutions, keep Jesus at the 
center of your planning.          
 
By Laura Woodworth for “Pure Flix Insider” 

MAKING THE MOST OF THE NEW YEAR (CONT.) . . .  
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THRIVENT UPDATES . . .  

Happy New Year!! 
Welcome in the New Year with some Thrivent Online Events  

for January 2024                                                                             
 

JANUARY 8 THROUGH JANUARY 21, 2024 | ON DEMAND   
The 5 Languages of  Appreciation in the Workplace 
Do you want to learn how to improve workplace relationships? Join Dr. Gary 
Chapman where he will teach you to effectively communicate authentic 
appreciation and encouragement to employees, co-workers, and leaders. Learn 
tools to improve staff  morale, create a more positive workplace and increase 
staff  engagement.  RSVP RSVP RSVP RSVP ----    https://bit.ly/3Rhx2LOhttps://bit.ly/3Rhx2LOhttps://bit.ly/3Rhx2LOhttps://bit.ly/3Rhx2LO    
 

JANUARY 9, 2024 | 1:00 PM OR 7:30 PM 
The New Retirementality with Retirement Coach, Mitch Anthony 
Retirement is a very personal, highly individualized decision. This means you 
may have ideas that don’t fit traditional retirement concepts. Here at Thrivent, 
we are here to help you plan for the life you desire! 
When it comes to Retirement you must answer two BIG questions ... 

How do you want to spend your time?  How will you pay for it? 
But before you can calculate the spending part, you need to have a clearer 
picture of  what you want to do with your time! So if  you’re ready, join us for an 
inspiring look into the pitfalls of  traditional retirement and discover a new vision 
of  what retirement could look like!  RSVP RSVP RSVP RSVP ----    https://bit.ly/MitchAnthonyhttps://bit.ly/MitchAnthonyhttps://bit.ly/MitchAnthonyhttps://bit.ly/MitchAnthony 
 

No products will be sold at our events. For additional disclosures, 
see Thrivent.com/social. 
Contact us at SoutheastTMN@thrivent.com or see what’s happening at 
thrivent.com/southeast or at Facebook.com/SoutheastTMN.   
For More Info Call Thrivent Financial Associate For More Info Call Thrivent Financial Associate For More Info Call Thrivent Financial Associate For More Info Call Thrivent Financial Associate David Contessa at (239) 300David Contessa at (239) 300David Contessa at (239) 300David Contessa at (239) 300----
5139513951395139. 

AH, SWEET FELLOWSHIP . . .  

RINGING IN THE NEW YEAR .  .  .  

The traditional Welcome Back Luncheon will be on Sunday, January 14, 2024.  
Please sign up on the patio.  Place your name and the number in your group 
on the sheet on the card table.  We need to know how many to expect.  Come 
join us for Fellowship with other members of  our congregation. 
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FELLOWSHIP EVENT SCHEDULE 

January 14, 2024 - Happy New Year Lunch Hanson Hall After Church 
February 18, 2024 - Strawberry Sundae Sunday After Church Courtyard 

March, 2024 - Fellowship Assists with 50th Anniversary Events 
April 7, 2024 - Until We Meet Again Brunch After Church Hanson Hall 

More Details Provided Prior to Each Event 



 

 

SUN Mon Tue Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

        
  

    1 1 1 1     
    
NEW YEARS DAY 
 
OFFICE CLOSED 
  

    2222    
    
8:30 -  11:00 A.M. 
SEW-SEW QUILTERS 

        3333    
9:00 – 10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 
10:00 A.M.  
PASTOR JEFF’S  
BIBLE STUDY 

    4444    
    
2:00-3:30 P.M. 
GRIEF SUPPORT 
GROUP 
 
7:00 – 8:00 P.M. 

5555    
    
10:00 – 11:00 A.M. 
WOMEN’S AA 
GROUP 

6666    
    
  

7777 

BAPTISM OF OUR 
LORD 
 

9:30 A,M. LIVE 
STREAMING  
WORSHIP  
 

 
 

8888 
 

9:00 – 10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 
 

12 NOON  
AA MIXED GROUP 

 

 

 

9999    
 
8:30 -  11:00 A.M. 
SEW-SEW  
QUILTERS 
 
6:00 P.M. 
CHURCH COUNCIL  
MEETING 

10101010 

 
9:00 – 10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 
10:00 A.M.  
PASTOR JEFF’S  
BIBLE STUDY 
 
 

11111111 

 
2:00-3:30 P.M. 
GRIEF SUPPORT 
GROUP 
 
7:00 – 8:00 P.M. 
AA MIXED GROUP 
 

12121212 
 
 
 

 
 
 

    
    

    

13131313    
 
  
 
 

 

14141414    
SECOND SUNDAY 
AFTER THE  
EPIPHANY 
 

9:30  A.M. LIVE 
STREAMING  
WORSHIP  
 

WELCOME BACK 

15151515    
 
9:00 – 10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 

12 NOON        
AA MIXED GROUP 
 

 

16161616 
 
8:30 -  11:00 A.M. 
SEW-SEW  
QUILTERS 
 
 

17171717 

 
9:00 – 10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 
10:00 A.M. 
PASTOR JEFF’S 
BIBLE STUDY 

18181818    
 
2:00-3:30 P.M. 
GRIEF SUPPORT 
GROUP 
 
7:00 – 8:00 P.M. 
AA MIXED GROUP 

    19191919 

10:00 – 11:00 A.M. 
WOMEN’S AA 
GROUP 
 

NEWSLETTER  
SUBMISSIONS  
DEADLINE DUE 

20202020    
 
   

21212121    
THIRD SUNDAY 
AFTER THE  
EPIPHANY 
 
  
9:30 A.M. LIVE 
STREAMING  
WORSHIP  

22222222    
 
9:00 -  10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 

12 NOON 
AA MIXED GROUP  
    

23232323    
  
8:30 -  11:00 A.M. 
SEW-SEW  
QUILTERS 
 
 
 

24242424    
 

9:00 -  10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 

10:00 A.M. 
PASTOR JEFF’S  
BIBLE STUDY 

25252525    
  
 

7:00 – 8:00 P.M. 
AA MIXED GROUP 
 
 

26262626 
 

 
 
 

27272727    
    
 
  

28282828    
FOURTH SUNDAY 
AFTER THE  
EPIPHANY 
 

9:30 A.M. LIVE 
STREAMING  
WORSHIP  

29292929 
 

9:00 -  10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 

12 NOON 
AA MIXED GROUP  
 

    30303030    
    
8:30 -  11:00 A.M. 
SEW-SEW  
QUILTERS 
    
 

    31313131    
9:00 -  10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 

10:00 A.M. 
PASTOR JEFF’S  
BIBLE STUDY 
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS . . .  

Lent begins Wednesday, February 14, 2024, with Lenten services at 5:30 p.m., followed 
by soup suppers. 
 

Annual Sundae Sunday and Annual Meeting is on Sunday, February 18, 2024. 
 

Mark your calendars for the 50th Anniversary Celebration on March 10, 2024 with lunch 
following. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Shepherd of the Glades Lutheran Church 
6020 Rattlesnake Hammock Road 
Naples, FL 34113 
 
 
Dated material mailed January 5, 2024 
Please deliver between January 5-12, 2024 

NONNONNONNON----PROFIT ORG.PROFIT ORG.PROFIT ORG.PROFIT ORG.    
U.S. POSTAGEU.S. POSTAGEU.S. POSTAGEU.S. POSTAGE    

PAIDPAIDPAIDPAID    
NAPLES, FLNAPLES, FLNAPLES, FLNAPLES, FL    

    

PERMIT # 18PERMIT # 18PERMIT # 18PERMIT # 18    

 
This Parish Paper is from: 

Shepherd of  the Glades Lutheran Church  
6020 Rattlesnake Hammock Road (Corner of  Santa Barbara Blvd.) 

Naples, FL  34113 
(239) 775.0696  FAX:  (239) 793.2465 

Web Page: http:www.sotgweb.org 
Email:  sotg6020@gmail.com 

 

Sunday Worship Service:  9:30 a.m.  
Office Hours:  Monday - Friday: 9:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Pastor Jeff  Ungs, Pastor [cell phone:  641-529-2479] 
Megan Cianflone, Director of  Music 
Bonny Dery, Council President 
Lynn Dickerman and Linda Tidmore, Admin. Assistants to the Pastor 
Rev. H. Peter Lyberg, Pastor Emeritus 

 


